
	NAME
	ADDRESS
	Build Resiliency
	Reduce Emissions  (Climate Action Plan)
	Funding Sources
	Energy Efficient Municipal Complex

	Steve Miller
	151 Borden Rd
	x
	x
	
	X

	Charla Tewksbury
	46 Crane Ct
	x
	x
	x
	

	Rob Adams
	33 Borden Rd
	x
	x
	
	

	Pam Adams
	33 Borden Rd
	x
	x
	
	

	Craig McKeown
	23 Quail Dr
	
	x
	
	

	Maria Maldonado
	8 Borden Rd
	
	x
	
	

	Pat Miller
	151 Borden Rd
	
	x
	
	X

	Bernard Dickman
Maria Maldonado
	8 Borden Rd
	x
	x
	x
	

	Jackie Coleman
	10 Borden Rd
	
	x
	
	

	Pat Dillon
	10 Borden Rd
	
	x
	
	x

	Carol Van Kirk
	259 Cooper Rd
	x
	x
	x
	x

	John Luard
	617 Locust Point Rd
	
	x
	
	

	Pat Arpin
(submitted via middletownnj.org)
	23 Bayberry Lane
	x
	x
	x
	x

	TOTALS
	
	7
	13
	4
	5


Steve Miller 151 Borden Rd.  The August 2016 EPA 430-F-16-032  “What Climate Change Means for NJ” states our climate is changing because the earth is warming. It describes increasing temperatures bringing diseases, increasing floods, increase of extremely heavy rainstorms, rising sea levels, more extreme storms, house/business flooding, rising insurance rates, and many other threats.

How is Middletown planning ahead to identify and prepare for these threats? How is Middletown reducing its Green House Gases which contribute to these threats? Proactive actions will be less costly than protracted future outlays. Middletown must communicate its vision, strategy and plans in order to allay fears of its residents.

MY REQUEST: get ahead of these future problems by committing to “Sustainable Community Plan”, AND the associated “Climate Action Plan” (actions within Middletown’s successful “Sustainable Jersey” programs). Create “green” examples with the Municipal complex and other renewable projects. Use these Actions to communicate vision and reach consensus on plans, and then execute the plans.

Charla Tewksbury 46 Crane Ct. What grants is Middletown actively pursuing to address the looming environmental threats posed by climate change?

Rob & Pam Adams, 33 Borden Rd.  We have 3 major climate change concerns to ask you about- our family, our home, and our town & state.

1. Family:  we have children and grandchildren in NJ.  We moved to Middletown to be near them.  What kind of future will they have if we do not act now to mitigate the threat of flooding, disruption and disease due to a warming planet?

2. Home:  Our home is bounded by Poricy Brook.  Erosion from heavy rains, which are coming with increasing frequency, are washing away soil from tree roots which could fall on power lines & homes.  How is Middletown planning ahead to protect Oak Hill properties like ours which are close to Poricy Brook?

3. Town & State:  We would like to see Middletown be even more proactive in the "Sustainable Jersey" Program.  What is Middletown doing to reach the Silver recognition level?   What are the plans to insure that the future town complex will use clean, renewable energy?

Thank you for meeting with us


Craig McKeown 23 Quail Dr.; (thanked by Maria Maldonado, 8 Borden Rd & Patricia Dillon, 10 Borden Rd.);  I want know what Middletown is doing and what it will do to address the issue of Climate Change. We see firsthand the impact of this issue in various areas concerning the Township, including the Bayshore problems. We should be part of the Solution, and as the largest town in Monmouth County we have the largest impact.  Steve’s request for the Township to pursue a "Sustainable Community Plan" and a " Climate Action Plan" is right on the money. This issue is an economic and living standard problem that will only get worse if we don't participate in a transparent way in helping to solve it.

Pat Arpin, 23 Bayberry Lane  (letter submitted directly via middletownnj.org)

Pat Miller, 151 Borden Rd.  Could you please describe the plans for creating the new municipal complex with clean, sustainable energy, and with an energy-efficient and safe and healthy environment for employees. What is the time frame we are looking at? How would the transition from the old buildings happen? What are the conditions in the old buildings that require replacement?

Are you looking to define a future climate plan to move toward renewable and more economical energy use?

 
Could you please describe the ideas for solar or wind energy installations in the township? At the train station?
Bernard Dickman and Maria Maldonado, 8 Borden Rd. As others in Middletown, I am greatly concerned at the climate trends already affecting Middletown. The information provided by the NJ DEP, Office of Science, alert us to what climate change means for NJ. Many of those changes have an immediate and direct impact on our health, quality of life and our pocketbook. 

The climate change is bringing more frequent heavy rainstorms and flooding, and erosion of land, all of which affect residents. The higher temperatures are also allowing the development of tropical diseases in our area. 

These are challenges to good governance and it is imperative that Middletown be aware of these threats and be prepared to manage them. 

In view of the above, my questions to the Mayor are thus:

· What steps is Middletown taking to ensure that it is prepared to address and manage the challenges described by the NJ DEP?

· Does Middletown have a plan and a list of priorities to prevent or to respond to the effects of climate change in our communities? Does Middletown intend to establish or follow a Sustainable Community Plan?

· How does Middletown intend to address such practical issues connected to climate change as maintaining the value of real property, reining in the costs of flood and health insurance, and tax increases?

Jackie Coleman, 10 Borden Rd. I would like to see the Township Committee enroll in the Climate Action Plan (CAP) that is part of Sustainable Jersey.  Several other NJ towns have enrolled in the program. As a shore town, Middletown faces serious threats from climate change.  Developing a CAP would be a positive step toward protecting our community.

Pat Dillon, 10 Borden Rd.  I am pleased that Middletown has been a Certified Sustainable Jersey Community since 2010.  I would like to know if the Township Committee intends to engage in other activities that will safeguard and improve our local environment.  Enrollment in a “Climate Action Plan” (CAP) as part of the Sustainable Jersey Program is one strategy that should be considered.  A CAP serves as a roadmap for decreasing greenhouse gas emissions.  Since portions of Middletown are increasingly vulnerable to floods and erosion due to climate change, development of a Climate Action Plan is a logical next step for us.

Trenton, West Windsor and Woodbridge are among the NJ municipalities that have developed CAPs and posted their plans online.  It is important to note that reducing the carbon footprint in a community not only protects the environment, but also results in long-term savings for the towns.  The proposed Municipal Complex in Middletown is one example where incorporating energy saving features initially would reduce the Township’s carbon footprint and bring cost-savings to the community.
Carol Van Kirk 259 Cooper Rd
259 Cooper Road

Red Bank, NJ  07701

May 2, 2017

Gerald Scharfenberger, Mayor


& The Middletown Township Committee

Subject: Middletown as a “Green Community”

Dear Mayor Scharfenberger and the Township of Middletown Committee:

I strongly support all efforts that you can help us, the residents of Middletown, to become a greener, less polluting, society.  As the township grows and as more and more people make Middletown their home, we must do everything that we can to combat global warming.  Sea rise will adversely affect many areas in Middletown:  the Bayshore, North Middletown, and areas near the Navesink River come to mind as particularly vulnerable.  Along with sea rise, we are likely to experience more intense storms within creased flooding and damage to infrastructure:  crossing lights, telephone, and electrical wires.  Middletown’s many small bridges are vulnerable and flooding creates extra wear on road surfaces.  All of these things will take a lot of money to repair.  It seems to me much more prudent to spend some money now to avoid these increasing steep expenses later.  If this means raises taxes, Oh, well:  we cannot avoid these problems and pretend that everything is going to turn out OK.  Everything will NOT be OK.  Either we spend money now in a more controlled fashion or we spend much larger sums later, after experiencing the inconvenience that damage to infrastructure will bring.

I urge you to take any and all actions possible to minimize the effects of global warming, such as gradually replacing old police cruisers with electric versions, adding solar panels to all public building and school, and outfitting the train station parking lots with solar roofs.  New construction for public buildings should be energy efficient as possible.  Perhaps you could offer some sort of tax break for private construction that meets “green” standards.  

I am very willing to work with other residents to help to attain these goals.

Sincerely,


Carol A. Van Kirk, PhD

259 Cooper Road

Red Bank, NJ 07701

John F. Luard, 617 Locust Point Rd

Gerard Scharfenberger

1 Kings Highway
Middletown, NJ 07748

Dear Gerry,
I would like to see Middletown have a climate plan.  I applaud Steve and Pat Miller in their attempts to prod Middletown to action.  If you want/need to learn more about our climate, I urge you to attend one of the Millers’ wonderful slide shows.
I believe you are not a risk taker.  Why risk the possibility that 97% of climate scientists are right?  
I think being frugal and saving fossil fuels is wise, starting NOW.  An ounce of prevention is worth a pound of cure.   If global warming turns out less serious than we think, the unused fossil fuels will still be available in the 22nd century.  
I would like to see Middletown become more sustainable.  Even simple things can make a difference.  
· Can building managers be thrifty with energy?

· Can fewer lights be left blazing at night?

· Can gas mileage and climate effects be considered when purchasing vehicles, including for the police?

· Can town vehicles reduce their idling, which is against state law?

· Can the heating and air conditioning in the arts center be fixed, soon?

This is serious stuff, Gerry.   I urge you to use your power to move our town and our county toward a sustainable future.

Very truly yours,

John F. Luard

617 Locust Point Rd.

Locust, 07760 
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